
 
 

NOVEMBER 2022 

C O N N E C T I N G  W I T H  E A C H  O T H E R  

Praises 
• I was able to preach at the Heijo Church in Nara prefecture (October 16) and Higashi Muko Church in Kyoto 

(October 23). Both worship services were a blessing, and the fellowship was sweet. 
• The Japan Evangelical Womens’ Committee had an online Zoom meeting on the topic of women’s shelters 

on October 20, with good feedback and over 60 participants across Japan. I am happy that one of the 
pastor’s wives that I mentor is now a regular attender of these events. 

• I continue to enjoy mentoring several women leaders from the church in the Japan Baptist Conference 
churches. 

• Answered prayer regarding a young woman who is a friend of a friend and by God’s providence had us meet 
in August at the Tsu Baptist Church. She is enjoying attending the church regularly and has started attending 
Bible study. 

Prayer 
• For upcoming Women’s Ministry events: 

o November 14 (Pastors’ wives) online one-day retreat 
o November 19 Ladies Seminar at Heijo Church in Nara (first time!) 
o November 26 Ladies Seminar in the Aichi Region 

• Christmas event preparations in the churches for opportunities to share the good news of Christ. I will 
probably make use of my puppets at the seniors community center again on December 15 and other 
locations. 

• As acting field director, I attend many Executive Committee meetings, which are currently focused on 
preparations for our annual Deeper Life Conference held in May. Pray for wisdom and stamina for all the 
pastors who are involved as they put in many extra hours above and beyond their own church 
responsibilities for the sake of the denomination. 

That is, that I may be encouraged together with you while among you, each of us by the other’s 

faith, both yours and mine. 
R O M A N S  1 : 1 2  ( N A S B )  

The autumn season brings about thoughts of what 
kind of kingdom harvest there has been in ministry. 
I would summarize the last few months as times of 
connecting with various people and churches. 

It has been a long time since we have felt the 
freedom to go travel to other churches and to have 
fellowship time afterwards to eat and to chat. How 
wonderful it was to visit churches in person and 
worship together. We still all wear masks and are 
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careful about keeping viruses at bay. I was happy 
to be asked to preach at Heijo Christian Church in 
Nara on October 16 and also at Higashi Muko 
Church in Kyoto the following Sunday. At both 
churches, I was received warmly, and I enjoyed the 
fellowship of brothers and sisters that I had not 
seen in many years. I was also able to share more 
about women’s ministries and seminars while I was 
there. I also got good feedback that these churches 
are eager to participate in the seminars. This was 
encouraging because these churches are in a region 
that we haven’t been to yet. Please pray for our 
upcoming Ladies events that we will have this 
month. 

Connections are also made via the online Zoom 
“talk” events that the Japan Evangelical 
Association holds every quarter. Women’s shelters 
were the topic of the last one, and it was very 
encouraging to know that there are several good 
shelters to help women in need temporarily from 
domestic violence and abuse. I am also particularly 
thankful that one of the women that I am mentoring 
has become a regular participant of these events. 

Another connection that God made was a timely 
text message from a roommate, from way back 

when I was still in Edmonton, who now lives in 
Japan. She is not a believer, but she has a friend 
who has many questions about the Bible and 
wanted me to connect with her. I found out she 
lives in Tsu city, where I was going to go visit in a 
couple of weeks’ time! I said, “Let’s meet at the 
church,” in hopes that she would attend there. I was 
praying that she would, and God answered that 
prayer! I just found out that she has been going to 
church there regularly to worship and has recently 
started attending Bible studies, too. 

My monthly connection times with the ladies that I 
am mentoring are the times that I most cherish. I 
find the Holy Spirit guides our conversations and 
helps us to see God at work in our daily lives. There 
are times we weep together and also rejoice 
together. I see the work of the Lord in each of these 
women and continue to look forward to see how 
God uses each of them. 

Lastly, I am grateful for my connection with you 
who partner to pray with me. Thank you! 

Blessings, 

Yuri Nakano 
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